
SAVING OUR NATIVE ORCHIDS
While the Main Roads Department was planning

the realignment of a bridge, known as Muirs Bridge,
over the Frankland River on the Manjimup to Mt.
Barker Road, it was brought to their notice by the
Curator of the Western Aushalian Herbarium that the
roadworks being planned in conjunction with the bridge
could destroy an area in which many orchids grew.

The bridge in question is made of local jarrah and
was built in 1.944. ln the 1970s the bridge began to
show signs of stress due to pile settlement and sections
of the bridge were beginning to move. It was decided
to construct a new timber span and approaches in
1.978/79.

During the investigation stages three alternative
crossings were examined and these showed that a new
line down stream of the existing bridge appeared to
be the best and most economic choice of route.

It was while the third line was being surveyed that
the Curator of the Westem Australian Herbarium
wrote to the Main Roads Department and expressed
concern about the fate oI the orchids. It seems that
twenty species of orchids have been recorded in the
area as well as many hybrids. Some of these hybrids,
like the one between the enamel orchids, Elythran-
ther(r emargindto and Elythranthera brunonis are known
only from that locality. The area was also the site
of orchid pollination studies by the visiting American
botanist Dr. Warren Stoutamire ]n 1977.

The Curator of the Westem Australian Herbarium
asked that the Main Roads Department look at the
possib i l i ry  of  avoid ing the important  orchid local i ty
when the hishwav was reconstructed and asked for a
meeting betrieen'Mr. Alex George of the Herbarium
and th"e Main Roads Department. The meeting took
place on the site and another line, which avoided the
brchids, was investigated. This fourth line, which ran
even further south of the existing bridge, was surveyed.
It was found that although the length of the Man-
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TO KILL A
KOOKABURRA

by Vincent Serventy

For an Australian, the above heading is not only
provocative, it's positively repugnant.

Yet some weeks ago a farmers' group in southern
Westem Australia called for a culling of kookaburras!
The claim was made that these bloodthirsty birds were
cutting a swathe through the blue wrens, ,tbonbills,
silver-eyes, robins, fantails and other small birds of
the district.

The call for destruction of Australia's most DoDular
b i rd ( l  have conducted severa l  po l ls  around Ausi ra l ia
and the kookaburra always topped the list) aroused a
visorous debate and the matter is still under offcial
investigation.

Yet the cry "death to the kookaburra" is not new.
Some West Australians see the kookaburra as a"t'other sider" from the Eastern States, an introduction
that has brought nothing but trouble.

The call to destroy kookaburras has come in regular
succession in the south-west: in 1958, 1960, 1967,
1968 and 1971. The complaints followed the usuar
pattem, with eyewitness accounts of this jovial villian
devouring robins, thornbills, honeyeaters and other
small birds.

Now it is all on again! What should be done?


